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November 2009
Arlington, Texas

Dear Parishioners

November is the month that begins to speak to us as family.  
We begin the month with the Feast of All Saints’.  Yes the Virgin 
Mary, St. Joseph, St Cecilia, St Anthony; St. Alban and all the saints 
both well known and those not so well known.  These are our family 
who have gone before us and we remember them and we join with 
them worshiping our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  But we know 
our family does not stop there.  There are our brothers and sisters 
in Christ who are our family, friends and neighbors.  These are the 
saints militant that strive to live a holy life here and now.  And of 
course there are those who we loved and lived with us that have 
now departed this world.  The Church expectant who are growing in 
God’s grace and love.  Waiting for that day when Christ will raise the 
dead and the living to the glorious company of the saints in light.   
We join with all of them at the Communion Rail expressing to God 
our praise and love.

November 2nd is All Soul’s Day.  We will remember those saints, 
those who we love and are special to us  that have gone before and are 
awaiting the coming of our Lord.  The Eucharist will be celebrated 
at 10:00 a.m. in the Church and at 6:30 p.m. in the Church.   This 
is a time for us to join our family in prayer and praise for those we 
remember.  

I want to thank Julie Todd and Kate Grigal for volunteering to 
be our co-chairs for our Kountry Kitchen.  Ginger Capaccioli will be 
helping behind the scenes this year with her expertise from the many 
years of overseeing Kountry Kitchen. Thank you Ginger!  We will be 
starting on Tuesday, November 10th  and going through Saturday, 
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November 14th.  We need everyone’s help that is possible.  We 
need volunteers for serving, bussing tables, making soups, setting 
up and cleaning up, kitchen help, cobbler makers and all other 
various ministries  needed to make this a success.  Please do not 
hesitate to volunteer.  Kountry Kitchen has been St. Alban’s way of 
raising funds for outreach.  The funds raise go out to organizations 
that help our community of Arlington.  It is also the time when 
our Bookstore takes on its Christmas atmosphere.  Remember our 
Bookstore is also a ministry for outreach.  After operating costs, the 
funds raised by our Bookstore go to outreach in Arlington.  Kountry 
Kitchen provides a way for our friends, neighbors, families and the 
community to gather at St. Alban’s for a delicious meal and to shop 
at our Bookstore and have great fellowship.  It is a way to donate to 
the many and various needs we see in the community in which we 
live.    Let’s help our family in need by supporting Kountry Kitchen.  
Remember to invite everyone you know!

Thanksgiving is a day for family and of course football.  We 
give thanks to God for all the bountiful blessing of our lives: for 
our country; for our family; for the bountiful fruits of the earth; 
for our plenty.  We will celebrate our Thanksgiving at 7:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday, November 25th.  While we are anticipating our feasts 
on Thanksgiving Day, I hope you will bring in canned goods for 
our Advent Project when you come to the Eucharist.   Our Advent 
Project has also been a way we share with those in need for the 
holiday season.  Through it, we receive names to give food to those 
in need.  We also give gift certificates as well as helping with electric 
or gas bills through the Advent Project.  We will need your help, 
sorting, boxing and handing out the food so that others in need may 
have a blessed Christmas.

We will have our Advent Lessons and Carols on Sunday, 
December 6th  at 5:30 p.m.. Please write it down on your calendar.  
We will also gather as a family for a roast pork and potluck dinner 
following in the Parish Hall.  Please plan to join us as we anticipate 
the coming of our Lord during the Advent Season.  Thomas Rinn , 
our choir director has already started on the music for Lessons and 
Carols.  I know it will be a worshipful and beautiful experience.

Another way we celebrate our family at St. Alban’s is through our 
Stewardship.  We ask that everyone pray and then fill out a pledge 
card for our time, treasure, and talent.  To make sure we continue 
to grow in our mission and ministry we ask everyone to participate.  
Not only do we need to meet our needs to keep St. Alban’s operating 
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well, but we need to continue to reach out and stretch ourselves 
to do what God is calling us to do.   Our Stewardship Committee 
has done an excellent job explaining and expressing our needs and 
desires for St. Alban’s.  Please pray, consider carefully what God has 
done for you and then return your pledge for 2010 by no later than 
Sunday, November 22nd. 

Many thanks also to Mitzi DeShone, and Rebecca Brown for 
preparing our children for their First Communion.  They have 
done a superb ministry in preparing our children to understand 
the meaning and what we do during the Eucharist.  Let us give our 
thanks to these youth who will be joining us for the first time to 
receive the Lord’s Body and Blood with us as his family.  Our First 
Communion Class will receive their first communion on Sunday, 
November 15th.  Please congratulate our First Communion Class 
and welcome them to the Altar of our Lord.

As you can see many of our projects are coming closer to 
completion.  Our new Organ Case is beautiful and now houses the 
swell for our Organ.  We have new ranks of pipes and a few that are 
still on order as of when I wrote this article.  We still have more pipes 
that are needed to complete the project but we have a great start.  
Thank You to Charlene Dorsey for all she has done in overseeing 
the project and picking up the broom, moving chairs, and keeping 
things in order during the expansion of our Organ.

Thanks to Sowing Seeds for a hard day of labor in the Memorial 
Garden.  They dug up wild grass and weeds.  They roto-tilled the 
ground, spread dirt and laid sod in the garden.  Whew!  It looks 
tremendous and will definitely keep the mud factor down during 
these rainy days we keep having.  Thank you for all the hard work 
and for helping move this project further along.

Susie and Don Wheaton, Gretchen and Doug Hosea have been 
working hard to complete the design, painting and scripture verses 
for the classrooms upstairs and the hallway downstairs.  This 
brightening up and beautiful design has created a welcoming and 
inviting atmosphere for our education classes.  Thank you for this 
wonderful addition and all your hard work.

We still have a ways to go on some of the projects around the 
Church.  Please keep them in your prayers and thoughts as we 
continue to move forward together as the family of St. Alban’s.

				    In Christ,
				    Fr. K+
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Note From the Editor

Correction:  In last month’s issue, the incorrect month was 
listed for the Saints, Readings, Birthdays and Anniversaries.  The 
heading for those articles should have been October.  My most 
sincere apologies for this misprint.  This month’s issue has the 
correct headers.

Again, suggestions and feedback via email to newsletter@
saintalbans.org are always welcome.  As always, the newsletter is 
viewable as a PDF on the St. Alban’s website.

				    Yours in Christ,
				    Anna Sparkman — Editor

St. Alban’s Bookstore and Gift Shop is ready for 
Thanksgiving and is looking toward Advent and Christmas.  From 
practical needs to ideas for gift-giving, you’ll find a wide variety of 
choices in a beautifully decorated holiday store.  Come by to browse 
and shop;  invite friends to join you!  We’ll especially welcome 
shoppers during Kountry Kitchen and during our new, extended 
time following the Sunday 10:30 services.  The Bookstore is an 
outreach ministry of our parish.  Your support is always appreciated!  
See you soon!

Announcements and Coming Events
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Submission Guidelines & Obligatory Legal Info

Submission Deadline is the 13th of the month prior to 
publication.  New submissions will not be accepted after this 
date.
Deadline for corrections and updates  should be submitted no 
later than the 20th of the month prior to publication.
Please send all submissions in .doc (MS Word) format or in the 
body of the email.  PDFs will not be accepted.
Please send images as seperate attachments (.jpg or .gif only).
Please be aware that images containing text will not be included 
if the text is unreadable at a small size.
Please refrain from using all caps.

NOTICE:  St. Alban’s Episcopal Church deeply appreciates the support of 
those whose advertisements appear herein; however, neither the vestry, staff nor 
clergy of St. Alban’s officially endorses the products and services advertised.

•

•

•

•
•

•

Stewardship

By now, you should have received your pledge packet from 
the Stewardship Committee.  Please be sure to read through the 
Narrative Budget presentation to understand how your gifts provide 
blessings to all the groups and ministries around our parish and 
in the community.  And take note of the “Dream Big” items our 
various ministries have needed for many years in order to enhance 
their growth.   The Vestry is already at work planning for 2010, 
and by indicating your support for the parish at this time, they can 
fairly apportion funding to maximize the benefits.  If you did not 
receive a packet in the mail, please call the church office or any 
Vestry member for your copy.  

We are asking that you turn in your pledge card by November 
22 to enable the Vestry to finalize a projected 2010 budget before 
the end of the year.  The Stewardship Committee would like 
100 percent participation, for a pledge from every member, no 
matter how small or insignificant you may think your amount is.  
Remember, no amount is insignificant in the eyes of God.  It is 
important to give – by not pledging or giving, we miss out on an 
important aspect of Christianity, that of putting God and others 
ahead of ourselves.

				    The Stewardship Committee
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…“An Arlington Tradition”
…“Every church in town wants Saint Alban’s soup recipes!”

…“We look forward to the beautiful bookstore decorations and 
wonderful gifts every year.”

These are just a few of the comments we’ve heard in recent days.  
The long-standing Arlington tradition of Kountry Kitchen and the 
Christmas Gift Show is an event that is known all around town. 
Scheduled for Tuesday, November 10th thru Saturday, November 
14th our Parish Hall will be transformed into a full service restaurant 
with homemade soups and cobblers, and a fabulous salad bar. Our 
bookstore becomes a beautiful Christmas Wonderland filled with 
gifts and holiday decorations. Lunch will be served daily from 
11:30am - 1:30 pm. The bookstore will be open from 10:00am - 
3:00pm for shopping before and after lunch.

Proceeds this year will benefit Arlington Life Shelter. Let’s show 
our city that Saint Alban’s is committed to service and outreach in 
our community.

We need your help!
Each day volunteers are needed in a variety of areas.

• Soup Makers
• Kitchen Help
• Soup / Salad Servers
• Hostesses
• Table Bussers
• Cashiers
And, we need those delicious cobblers!!

Call the church office, Julie Todd or Kate Grigal and let us know 
what day(s) you’re available to work!  www.KountryKitchen.org

Co-chairs:  Julie Todd (817) 897-1787 or julie@toddcompany.
com Kate Grigal (682) 323-4811 or kate.grigal@gmail.com

And don’t forget to invite your friends & neighbors! Help us get 
the word out in the community.
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Prayers & Squares

St. Alban’s Prayers & Squares quilt ministry had their first work 
day on October 3 - it was a big success.  A large group worked on 
new prayer quilts and smaller prayer squares.  It is a blessing how 
well this ministry has taken off at St. Alban’s.  Should you know 
someone who would benefit from a prayer quilt, please keep in 
mind the following:

•	 You must first ask that person if they will accept a prayer 
quilt.

•	 Fill out a Prayer Quilt Request Form which you will find 
on the counter in the narthex.  Turn this form in to the 
church office.

•	 If there is a prayer quilt available, you will be contacted 
to choose one for the recipient (or one can be chosen for 
you).

•	 Arrangements will be made to have the quilt available at 
Saturday and Sunday services for parishioners to tie the 
threads while they say a prayer for the recipient.  You 
are encouraged to be available to help with this part of 
the process.

•	 The quilt will be blessed by one of the clergy.
•	 You can then deliver the quilt to the recipient.  If that 

person is out of town, we will mail it for you.
There are opportunities for everyone to help. If you don’t sew, 

there is fabric to iron or measure, ties to attach, fabric to sort.  We 
want to start a scrapbook to show the quilts we have sent.  The 
Prayers and Squares group will meet on the first Saturday of each 
month at the church, 9am – noon.  For more information, please 
contact Susan Kennemer at 817-851-1239 or swkennemer@gmail.
com, or Marilyn Huff at 817-536-8259 or mhuff2@peoplepc.com
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Coloring Contest!

Attention children and parents!  The Legate is holding a few 
coloring contests over the holiday season.  This month the drawing 
to be colored will be that of a cornucopia, a traditional symbol 
of Thanksgiving.  The Cornucopia, or Horn of Plenty, is a hollow 
horn-shaped wicker basket filled with festive fruits and vegetables 
symbolizing the fruits of the harvest, fortune, and abundance.

The rules of the coloring contest are as follows:
Only children aged 0-12 can enter
Drawing can be colored in by any material suitable for 
paper (ie: markers, crayons, colored pencil, glitter, etc.  
Use your imagination!)
Prizes will be awarded in three age categories: 
	 Littlest ones (0-4) 
	 Not so little ones (5-8) 
	 Big kids (9-12)
Entry forms will be available in the Narthex
Entry forms must be filled out with the child’s name, 
age, and telephone number
Entry forms must be turned in to the Church Office or 
Newsletter Editor mailbox (next to the choir loft stairs) 
no later than Sunday, November 22, 2009.  Late entries 
will be ineligible for prize consideration
All entries will be available for viewing in the Narthex 
after the contest has ended

*The drawing above is not the contest drawing.

•
•

•

•
•

•

•
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Spotlight on Christian Education

There are exciting things going on upstairs in Christian 
Education.  We have hung two new canvas images; one in the back 
stairwell landing and one in rm. 24.  Please go and check them out.  
We are also in the process of installing large scripture verses on the 
walls.  Look for these in the near future!  Is there a message there 
for you?

Of course, we would like to see many more children coming to 
Sunday School.  We could also use a few more volunteers to alternate 
teaching a Bible story to the kids in the Big Room (rm 24), before 
we break off into small groups.  If you can spare 20 minutes from 
9:25 to 9:45, then we can use you.  I promise the kids don’t bite!  
A stage has been built in this room and it’s our intention to make 
this an interactive and fun learning time with skits and videos and 
singing.  Thank you to Richard Stolley who is doing a fabulous job 
with the kids on Sunday mornings.

We are compelled as Christian parents and grandparents to 
teach our children God’s words.  Not because we think it’s a good 
idea, but because God commands it.  God’s true word in Deut. 5:7 
tells us to “love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all 
your soul and with all your strength.  These commandments that I 
give you today are to be upon your hearts.  Impress them on your 
children.”  If it were me, I’d go back and add an exclamation point 
here.  And in Deut. 32:46 God’s true word says “Take to heart all 
the words I have solemnly declared to you this day, so that you 
may command your children to obey carefully all the words of this 
law.  They are not just idle words – they are your life.”  Not my 
words but God’s words.  How intentional are you about teaching 
our children?

The place to find out what God wants is in His Word.  In John 
1:39 and 1:43 Jesus said,  “Come, ... and you will see.”  And “Follow 
me.”  The disciples of Jesus show us what “follow me” looks like.  It 
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A Few Notes From the Music Ministry

Tales From The Loft:
Last month I missed on when the pipes would be in place and 

playing. I’m hoping that as you read this all the pipes are in place 
and sounding. Currently, we still need $417. to complete the items 
needed for the Swell Case. Completing the Pedalboard will be 
next. Listed below are the additional ranks and couplers needed to 
complete THE PLAN:

                Pedal Principal 8’		  $12,494.
               *Octave				    $272.
               *Gedeckt (SW) 16’		  $272.
               *Gedeckt (SW) 8’			  $272.
                Contra Trumpet			   $12,065.
               *Trumpet (SW) 8’		  $272.
                TOTAL				    $25,647.
*Coupler plays a sound from a specific rank in the organ located 

on another manual
The last two items in THE PLAN to be added are Chimes and 

Zimbelstern. I can see the Chimes being used at the beginning of 
each service as a tune could be played on one of the keyboards 
sounding a Chime melody. The Zimbelstern is a “toy” used in the 
Baroque period very effectively with certain musical selections. 
Costs:

                Chimes				    $7,099.
                Zimbelstern			   $2,674.
                GRAND TOTAL NEEDED	 $35,420.

looks like meeting Him face to face.  It looks like obeying His words.  
It looks like spending time with Him.  It looks like being intentional.  
Jesus wants to give us something and not take something from us, 
like our time.

Won’t you come and see.  I hope our Saint Alban’s kids don’t 
miss out on this blessing to learn about who Jesus is, so they too can 
have an intimate relationship that begins now.

				    In Christ,
				    Gretchen Hosea
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Some musical activities available in the metro-plex in November 
are the following:

11/08    Ken Cowan playing at 6PM - Highland Park 
UMC, Dallas

11/08    Double Bass Quartere Concert at 7PM - St. 
Mark’s, Arlington

11/20    Gerre Hancock playing at 7PM - Church of 
the Incarnation, Dallas

11/22    Bradley Welch playing at 6PM - Highland 
Park UMC, Dallas

When you come to church listen for new and different sounds.

				    Charlene Polivka Dorsey
				    Organist Emerita

Marsee Memorial Garden

Phase I and part of Phase II are now completed.  The total 
amount donated for the Memorial Garden is $80,972.50 as of the 
end of September.

We need approximately $25,000 to complete the columbarium, 
purchase and install light fixtures and add the benches.  We will then 
be ready for the landscaping (approximately $10,000) to complete 
the project.  Please consider making a donation in memory of a 
loved one or in thanksgiving for the blessings in your life.  We want 
to complete this as soon as possible so we can all begin enjoying it.  

Below is the list of people to be remembered in the Garden:
•	 The 3 crosses are in memory of Melton/Hitt Family; 

Zachary Aaron Mullins; Kevan Grant
•	 The Columbarium/Fountains in memory of Jerry 

Slaughter
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•	 Bench in memory of Charles Reichenstein
•	 Bench in thanksgiving – Victoria Habeeb Saleen
•	 Bench in memory of Edward J. Morgan, Sr.
•	 Bench in thanksgiving for Diane & Gaither Hartley
•	 Others to be remembered:
Lt. John Prokop Monkhouse
Allen Clark
Patrick Clark
Teresa Clark Husch
Este Star
Clara Brewer Oglesby
Blake Marie Barr
Suzanne Lively
McCabe C. Lively
Marie Joan Marsee
Frank Matthews
Frances Ann Mathis
Helen Lucille Robbins
James Mark Dawson
Terrylu Dawson Jisa
Judy Jentgen
Michael Goodwin
June Kostenski
June Ordway
If you have donated in memory of a loved one who is not listed 

above, please let me know.
Thank you to all those who have contributed to make this Garden 

come to life.  Donations should be sent to St. Alban’s designated 
for the Marsee Memorial Garden.  Call Judy Marsee, 817 469-7596, 
with any questions.

					     Judy Marsee
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When I Was Sick, You Visited Me
Jesus said: “I tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the 

least of these brothers of mine, you did for me”

Matthew 25:34-40

Are you a little “ray of sunshine on a cloudy day” as the TV 
character House says?  If you are interested in becoming a “ray of 
sunshine” please volunteer to be a hospital visitor.  All it requires is 
a call to the Church office to see if anyone is in the hospital and a 30 
minute visit just once every other week.  You will find this a most 
rewarding ministry.  Please call Keith Higham (817 460-0579) for 
more information.

If you have someone in the hospital or know of a parishioner 
that has been hospitalized, please call Sharon in the Church office 
at 817 274--7826.
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Thanksgivings

The Legate now includes a special section for answered prayers 
and thanksgivings.  Please email thanksgivings to newsletter@
saintalbans.org and we will be happy to publish them.

Kroger Plus Shopper’s Card Program

Once again, St. Alban’s has joined the Kroger Neighbor-To-
Neighbor program to take advantage of Kroger’s generosity in 
supporting the community.  Our parish will receive a portion of 
the $1,000,000 that Kroger will distribute next May based on the 
proportion of our purchases compared to the total amount all the 
participating groups spend at Kroger Food Stores.  In order for your 
purchases to be applied to our total, simply have the cashier scan 
your Kroger Plus shopper’s card and then scan this barcode the next 
time you shop.  Your card will be linked automatically to our parish’s 
account.  Then, beginning July 1, 2009 and running through April 
2010, every Kroger Plus purchase you make at Kroger will benefit 
St. Alban’s.  Remember, you only need to have this barcode scanned 
once, so cut it out now and take it with you the next time you shop at 
Kroger.

St. Alban’s Episcopal Church

Thanks so much for your continuing support of St. Alban’s.
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Agnus Day

Agnus Day appears with the permission of www.agnusday.org

Saints for November
 1	 All Saints’ Day
 3	 Richard Hooker, Priest 1600
 6	 William Temple, Archbishop of Canterbury, 1944
 7 	 Willibrord, Archbishop of Utrecht, Missionary to Frisia, 739
10	 Pope Leo the Great, 461
11	 Martin, Bishop of Tours, 397 
14	 Consecration of Samuel Seabury, First American Bishop, 1784
16	 Margaret, Queen of Scotland, 1093 
17	 Hugh, Bishop of Lincoln, 1200 
18	 Hilda, Abbess of Whitby, 680 
20	 Edmund, King of East Anglia, 870 
26	Thanksgiving Day (Mass Nov. 25)
25	 James Otis Sargent Huntington, Priest and Monk, 1935
28	 King Kamehameha and Queen Emma of Hawaii, 1864, 1885
23	St. Andrew the Apostle
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Sunday Scripture Readings for November

Nov.   1 — All Saints Sunday
	 Eccl. 44:1-10,13-14	 Revelation 7:2-4,9-17 
	 Psalm 149			   Matthew 5:1-12 

Nov.  8 — The Twenty Third Sunday after Pentecost
	1  Kings 17:8-16		  Hebrews 9 24-28
 	 Psalm 146:4-9  	  	 Mark 12:38-44

Nov. 15 — The Twenty Fourth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Daniel 12:1-4		  Hebrews 10 31-39
	 Psalm 16:5-11 		  Mark 13:14-23

Nov. 22 — Last Sunday after Pentecost, Christ the King
	 Daniel 7:9-14		  Revelation 1:1-8
	 Psalm 93	  		  Mark 11:1-11

Nov. 29 — The First Sunday of Advent
	 Zechariah 14:4-9		1   Thessalonians 3:9-13
	 Psalm 50:1-6 		  Luke 21:25-31
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Youth and Young Adults

20’s & 30’s:
Caritas, our 20s and 30s ministry, had a great night of 

fellowship at the Duncans’ home on Saturday, October 24th.  That 
night we also began to discuss how Caritas could move forward 
into some kind of Christian outreach.  Caritas will gather again on 
Saturday, November 21st for our 2nd Annual Thanksgiving Fried 
Turkey Potluck.  Keep your eyes and ears open for more details 
about that event in the bulletin and announcements. 

UTA - Canterbury House:
The Canterbury Assocation continues to meet throughout the 

month, on Wednesday evenings for mass, meal, and fellowship.  In 
November we will meet on Wednesday, November 11th.   If you 
are interested in making or donating a meal for Canterbury House 
meetings, please let me know.
Youth Groups:

It was wonderful seeing all of our teens and younger youth 
involved with worship on Sunday, October 25th, our Fall Youth 
Sunday.  Please make sure to express to all of our youth your 
gratitude for their being here and taking part in the ministries of 
the church.

St. Alban’s Annual Trunk N’ Treat was also a great success.  Our 
thanks go out to Tom Immke and our local Boy Scout troop for all 
of the work that they put into this year’s Trunk N’ Treat, especially 
their exceptional haunted house.
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Teenage Youth Group:
Our Teenage Youth Group is continuing to meet on Sunday 

evenings for  “Your Questions, God’s Answers.”  This series gives 
us an opportunity to have some discussion about questions from, 
and related to, teens today.  We begin at 6:30pm with snacks, and 
usually games, then a time with discussion, ending with candlelit 
Compline in the Chapel.  Come out and bring a friend!

This month our Teenage Youth Group will have a bowling night 
on Sunday, November 15th at Alley Cats on Pleasant Ridge.  We will 
meet there at Alley Cats that night at 6:00pm.   
Junior Youth Group:

The Junior Youth Group met on October 25th and finished 
decorating their donation boxes for the church entryway.  Just a 
reminder that these boxes are for collecting hygiene products such 
as soap, shampoo, deodorant, tooth brushes, tooth paste, etc.  Once 
they are collected the Junior Youth Group will take a trip to donate 
these items to a local mission.  Please be generous and remember 
to bring items for our boxes when you come on Sunday morning 
for worship.  The Junior Youth Group will meet this month on 
November 8th and 22nd.

				    Fr. Duncan+
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Monday Book Club: “Go to hell!”				 

The Monday Book Club continues with the study of the Inferno, 
the first in Dantes Alighieri’s three part work, The Divine Comedy.  
Come join us as we study one of the greatest works of Western 
Civilization, and follow Dante’s journey through the circles of Hell.  
In each circle of Hell Dante gives us a picture of the true nature of 
sin in our lives.   Our study is in Room 10, immediately following 
the 10:00am Monday Mass.  If you are interested in joining us there 
will be copies of the Inferno available in the Book Store.  

				    Fr. Duncan +
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Sowing Seeds Schedule

Our team for 2009-2010 has been assembled, although we will 
always look forward to welcome new participants.  Please reference 
work schedule below for your information.  You may either e-mail 
your particular task request to “Sowing-Seeds@saintalbans.org” or 
simply call the Church office and request to be contacted by sowing 
seeds.

Please make sure to include:
	
	 Your name.
	 Home address.
	 Home phone #.
	 Cell phone # (if any).
	 Brief description of task(s) you need help with.

A member of out team will contact you to obtain more information 
regarding your request.

2009
	 Nov. 7	 Open
	 Dec. 5	 Scheduled
2010
	 Jan 9	 Open
	 Feb 6	 Open
	 Mar 6	 Scheduled
	 Apr 3	 Open
	 May 1	 Open
	 Jun 5	 Open
	 Jul 10	 Open
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A Guide for Giving

Participation Statistics in our Parish

					     July	 Aug.	 Sept.
Average Sunday 	 2008		  231	 300	 271
Attendance		  2009		  222	 231	 235

			   Budgeted Receipts	Actual Receipts
Financial 	 July	 $30,130		  $31,395
Giving	 for	 Aug.	 $38,330		  $43,907
2009		  Sept.	 $33,478		  $38,926
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Your STAR 
business could 
be listed here!

The Legate now includes a special advertising section for 
parishioner and non-parishioner businesses.  Whether you 
have a couple of lines of text or an interesting graphic or logo, 
we would love to advertise it!  Donations are welcomed but not 
required and will be used to offset the cost of print and postage 
for The Legate.  Please contact newsletter@saintalbans.org for 
more information.  Submissions for advertisements follow the 
same deadlines as article submissions.

Brooke Wagoner
817.676.8331

*Experienced Babysitter *Experienced Pet Sitter
Available weekdays, evenings & weekends

November Birthdays
 1  Rebecca Kane
 2  Elly Ferbend
 3  Hunter Wagoner
 4  Don Duke
 4  Porky Hogg
 7  Monica Cyphers
 7  Mary Clark
 8  Faith Blanchard
 8  David Weaver

16  Charles Patton, Sr.
17  Jessica Kane
19  Bonnie Morris
20  Emily Zimmet
20  Sara Pfiester
23  Theresa Gilmore
27  Grant Mathews
27  Linda Garner
29  Edward Maneikis

 9  Harry Ekholm
 9  Emily Chisholm
10  Margaret McMurtry
10  Pete Stankosky
11  Jan Eden
11  Gary Williams
11  Joseph Kostenski
14  Cristy Duke
15  Shawn Gieser
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Jim
Scott
Jane
Robert
Victoria
Evelyn
Hedy
Jack & Jeanne
Frank
John & Gina
Philip 
Renato
Sandra & Don
Everitt
Deborah
Paul
Jean
Dan
Julio
Gay & CW
Michael
Mark
Matthew
Diane
Carl
Richard
Steve
Donald
Kim
Linda
Graciela

Intercessions

First names will be listed for a three month period and then automatically 
dropped off.  In order to continue prayers for everyone who needs them, 
you will need to fill out the yellow card in the pews.

Jade
Joseph
Phil
Shirley
Jeff
Stephanie
Melanie
James
Bonnie
Lillian
Judy
Dillin
Ann
Helen
Gaither
Jessica
Carol
Esther
Georgann
Annie & Eric
Leigh
Rachel & John
Faye
Connie
Lynda & Rick
Julie
Christopher
Scott
Janet
Sandy
Patty

Marilyn
Barbara
Cynthia
Ethan
Nell
Susan
Danny
Theresa
Phyllis
Mary Joyce
Tucker
Mike & Kim
William
Betty
Jessica & Curt
Mary
Lorraine
Charles
Glenn & Family
Emily
Nick
Brandy & Jeremy
Rachelle
Martha
William
Rachel
Ralph
Lance
Sue
Kevin
Ben & Family

November Anniversaries

  10  Stephen & Rebecca Hillery
  12  Bill & Theresa Gilmore
  13  Steve & Ann Cavender
  16  Turo & Rebecca King
  17  Porky & Sue Hogg

  19  Gene & Edna Brock
  21  George & Jane Kane
  21  Christian & Ethel Momah
  22  Dudley & Kathy Jones
  28  Chris & Elizabeth Chamberlain



November 2009 St. Alban’s25

Our Military

Michael Root USArmy
Aaron Haggard USArmy
Joe Douglass USMC
Cole Hatton USNavy
Jeremiah Johnson USArmy
Dustin Hanson USAF
Chris Lamb USMC
Justin Grimes USMC
Bruce Holland USArmy
Robert Lundy USAF
Chris La Valley USArmy
Chris Naler USMC
Josh Pierce USArmy
Michael Hetrick USArmy

Jordan Granberry USMC
Charles Reed USArmy
Hank Skorija USAR
Brett Meadows USAF
Dr. Shawn Garcia US Navy
Tim Hartman USAF
Geoffrey Miera USArmy
Randy Tindale USAF
David Bowers USArmy
Cory Smith USAF
Arild Doerge USMC
Burgess Lindsay USArmy
Kevin Shaffer USNavy
Clay Larimer USArmy

Pray for the Military of the United States, especially those listed below:

Lisa
Gail & Elizabeth
Elvire
Rachel
Trace & Theresa
Eric
Samantha
Mason
Dick
Bob & Patti
Daniel
Cynda & Rich
Smythe & Andrew
Mason
Alex
Terri & Family
Allen
Glenda
Lawrence
Steve
Gene
Polly
Denise
Kynan
Stefani
LuAnn

Klay
Clark Family
Jennifer, Reese & Family
Marge
Bella Allen Family
Chad 
Kirk
Betty
Mary
Diane
Jose’
Ed
Hank
Amanda
Patricia
Sharon
Audrey & Amery
Wesley
Laura
Sean
Stevie
Olen
Alysa
Cheryl
Tommy
Justin

Jane
Darlyne
John
Phyllis
Mike
David
Steve & Diane
Nikki
Alice
Nicole
Jeff & Mgr
Larry
Becky
Joan
Ken & Family
Charles
Uli & Family
George & Julia
John & Linda
Justin
Jana
Andy
Joan & Dan
Ellie
Paul
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Usher Schedule

Nov  1

Nov  8

Nov 15

Nov 22

Nov 29

8:00 a.m.
Keith Higham
Bob Ferbend 

Ray Fausneaucht 
Mel Mathis

Jerry Wills
Charles Patton

Richard Allen
Don Dorsey

Steve Romero
Steven Romero

10:30 a.m.
Nick Garefalos
Donald Garefalos
Lexi Garefalos
Darrell Glidewell

Bill Welling
Julio Welling
Grant Mathews
Lindsey Mathews

Sean Sparkman
Trace Haily
Chad Chisholm
Bud Fritz

Harry Ekholm
Rick Coombs
Paul Nelson
Andrew Schoening

Jim Swann
Bryan O’Hara
John Berry
Ron Huffstetter

Parish Register
Transfers Out: Tamara Speights to The Episcopal Church of the 

Transfiguration, Dallas; Christopher, Jeannette, Saskia & Ingrid 
Hamilton to St. Laurence, Grapevine

Greeter Schedule

Nov  1

Nov  8

Nov 15

Nov 22

Nov 29

8:00 a.m.
K. Higham/ B. Ferbend 

R. Fausneaucht/ M. Mathis

J. Wills/C. Patton

R. Allen/D. Dorsey

S. Romero/S. Romero

10:30 a.m.
S. & R. Altman

A. Hagan

D. & K. Jones

J. Short/P. Capehart
R. Thornton/V. Ramsey
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St. Alban’s Episcopal Church
911 S. Davis Drive, Arlington, TX 76013

The Rev’d Edward F. Kresowaty, ssc, Rector

Sunday Worship
Morning Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         8:00 a.m.
The Holy Eucharist (sung)				        10:30 a.m.
Evening Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         5:30 p.m.

Weekday Liturgies
Mon - Fri	 Morning  Prayer				          9:00 a.m.
Monday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			       10:00 a.m.
Wednesday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         9:30 a.m.
		  Holy Hour, third Wednesday, Sept—May (Church)	       6:00 p.m.
Thursday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         6:30 a.m.
Saturday	 Reconciliation (Confessional)			         9:15 a.m.
		  Holy Eucharist (Church)			       10:00 a.m.
		  Holy Rosary (Church)				       11:00 a.m.

Office Hours
8:30 a.m. to noon and 1:00 to 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday

Email Contacts
Fr. Edward F. Kresowaty			            frkresowaty@saintalbans.org
Fr. Jonathan C. Duncan			                 frduncan@saintalbans.org
Fr. V. Stanley Maneikis			                  revmaneikis@yahoo.com
Deacon Nancy Weaver				       nsweaver@gmail.com

Jody Gittiban (Senior Warden)			            jgittiban@tx.rr.com
Doug Hosea (Junior Warden)			   dghosea@sbcglobal.net

Church Staff
Monica Cyphers (Special Events)		         monicabrown444@yahoo.com
Sharon Fielder (Parish Secretary)		                  sfielder@saintalbans.org
Vicki Keller (Director of Children’s Choirs)                        vkeller813@sbcglobal.net
Laura Lace/Heidi Grissman (Bookstore Directors)          bookstore@saintalbans.org
Thomas Rinn (Music Director)			   thomasjrinn@gmail.com
Anna Sparkman (Newsletter Editor)		              newsletter@saintalbans.org
Pat Sparks (Administration/Finance)			      pats@saintalbans.org
Susie Wheaton (Christian Education)	            christianed@saintalbans.org
Dorinda White (Organist/Bell Choir)			      dwmusic5@gmail.com

Phone Numbers
Church Office     	 817-274-7826	 Bookstore	                817-274-4821
Metro		  817-265-0800	 Fax	                 817-860-6816
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